

#### Republic of the Philippines

# Department of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

SEP 1 5 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. <u>430</u>, s. 2021

### EXTENSION OF ENROLLMENT PERIOD FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2021 - 2022

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chiefs of Division, CID and SGOD
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public and Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

- With the continuing local public health emergency due to the increasing COVID
  19 cases in the country resulting to limitations and difficulties in various areas
  in the province, this Office announces the Extension of the Enrollment
  Period for School Year 2021 2022 until September 30, 2021 in
  consonance with DepEd Order no. 038, s. 2021.
- All public schools are directed to accept late enrollees until the end of September upon submission of Modified Learner Enrollment and Survey Form (MLESF). Private schools following the school opening schedule of DepEd are highly encouraged to also accept late enrollees until the extension date.
- 3. Attached is DO no. 038, s. 2021 for your information and guidance.
- 4. Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum is desired.

ROLAND M. FRONDA, EdD, CESO VI Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-in-Charge

Schools Division Superintendent

SO9 September 14, 2021





## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education

13 SEP 2021

DepEd ORDER No. 038 . s. 2021

#### EXTENSION OF ENROLLMENT PERIOD FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2021-2022

Undersecretaries

**Assistant Secretaries** 

Bureau and Service Directors

Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

Public and Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- In consideration of the current limitations and difficulties due to community quarantine restrictions in various areas, the Department of Education (DepEd) announces the Extension of Enrollment Period for School Year 2021-2022 until September 30, 2021.
- All public schools are directed to accept late enrollees until the end of September upon submission of Modified Enrollment and Survey Form (MELSF). Private schools, state colleges and universities, including local universities that are following the school opening schedule of DepEd are highly encouraged to also accept late enrollees until the extension date.
- This DepEd Order shall take effect immediately upon its issuance and shall be registered with the University of the Philippines Law Center-Office of the National Administrative Register (UPLC-ONAR), UP Diliman, Quezon City.
- For any clarification, or inquiries, please contact the Office of the Director IV. Planning Service, 2nd Floor, Alonzo Building, Department of Education Central Office, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City through email at ps.od@deped.gov.ph or at telephone number (02) 8687-2744.
- Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Order is directed.





MAGTOLIS BRIONES Secretary

Reference: DepEd Order No. 029, s. 2021

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

CHANGE CLASSES ENROLLMENT

RULES AND REGULATIONS SCHOOLS

SMMA/APA/MPC, DO Extension of Enrollment Period 0261 - September 13, 2021